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The end of the school year is here. I would like to thank all our student, 

families and staff for your support and efforts throughout the year. There 

are always moments of challenge that require resilience, perseverance 

and optimism and we appreciate you all as we continue to learn and 

grow as a school community. 

 

We wish everyone a safe and restful festive season and hope you have a 

relaxing holiday. 

 

 
Our refurbishment of Block A and D is nearing completion, and the aim is 

to have our Year 3-6 students begin in the new spaces at the start of the 

school year. 

The builders will move into the admin area over the school break and 

begin the second part of our school upgrade. From the start of the  

school year the school office will be located in room 5 (where Lee and 

Rebekah/Bec’s classes are at the moment). The entrance to the school 

for semester one will be moved to Fanny St during this time (as the Wilson 

St entrance will be under construction). 

Our Art Show and End of Celebration was a great showcase of our 

student’s artistic talents and a great way to celebrate the festive season 

afterwards on the school oval. A huge thank you to Christine Caminiti for 

all the work in preparing the student artwork and for coordinating the 

event. Congratulations to our parents/ carers who bought the class art 

pieces. All these funds will go directly to the art program. 

 

Italian Day was a great success! The student feedback about the day 

was extremely positive. It was amazing to see all the students and 

teachers dress up in the Italian theme and participate in the day’s 

activities. A big thank you to Nancy Berardone for organising the event.  

 

Congratulations to Rueben W who recently represented Victoria at the 

School Sport Australia Under 12 National Championship in Softball. The 

team competed against the other states in West Beach, South Australia. 

Reuben and his teammates did well representing our state with passion 

and cooperative spirit.  

End of Year – Early Finish  
A reminder that school finishes for the year on Wednesday 20 De-

cember at 1.20pm. There will be a final assembly in the SPC Gym at 

9am. Parents and carers are welcome to attend. The assembly will 

open with a special presentation from our graduating Year 6  

students! 
  

PRINCIPAL REPORT 

COMPASS 
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camps, bookings, school  

payments, emails and school 
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newsfeed. 

SEESAW 

Stay connected to your child’s 

learning at school. See photos 

and videos of school learning 

experiences and talk to your 

child about this! 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 

Access School policies,  

procedures and resources 

for families. This includes the 

newsletter and parent  

downloads. 

Read the MPPS newsletter to stay up to date with the latest information, upcoming events and celebrations of learning. 
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Congratulations Reuben 

Reuben began playing softball as part of our school’s Year 5/6 Gala Sports Program. Through hard work and 

determination, he helped our school get to the final against Strathmore North Primary School earlier this year. 

We wish Reuben continued success in his softball career and eagerly wait to see what he achieves. 

Congratulations and well done, Reuben. 

  

Year Six Graduation – details about photos and stream online (include link) 

On Monday night the school held the graduation for our outgoing Year Six students.  

The graduation was a fantastic night hosted superbly by our school captains – Chloe and Toby. 

They have continued to do an amazing job with their public speaking roles this year. Details of all 

the award winners are included later in this newsletter.  

The following link is provided for families to access the photos from the evening. 

www.mpp.vic.edu.au/our-school/community/ (password is: mpps ) 

Thank you to the Year 6 teachers: Candice, Erin, Paul and Steph for their organisation. Thank-you 

also to our Education Support Staff Gabby, Amanda, and Maria, who assisted with the setting up of 

the Sports and Performance Centre. On behalf of all the MPPS community we wish our Year Six 

students the very best as they move on to secondary school next year. We know they are ready, 

and we wish them the very best as they begin this new stage in their learning journey.  

 
First day of 2024 

The first day back for all year 1 to year 6 students in 2024 is Wednesday 31 January at 9am. The 

prep/foundation students will begin on Wednesday 7 February after they have completed their 

Foundation assessments. All the teachers will be back at school on Monday 29 and Tuesday 30 

January, which are both student free curriculum days. 

 

2024 House Champions 

Congratulations to all students who competed at this year’s swimming, athletics and cross country 

carnivals. Each year all the points that students have achieved in these event across the year get 

added up and we award the House Champions trophy to the winning house. With only 136 points 

between first and fourth place it is very close. Congratulations to Chisholm who won with 1576 
points. They were closely followed by Banks (1475), Lawson (1454) and Macarthur (1440). 

 
2024 CLASS TEACHERS AND ROOMS: 

 

Foundation 

Nicola Scott - Rm 2 

Mae Risson - Rm 4 

 

Year 1/ 2 

Christine Mizis - Rm 12  

Libby Haigh - Rm 13 

Jenny Clark -  Rm 14 

Antony Brock- Rm 15 

 

Year 3/ 4 (upstairs of newly refurbished Block A) 

Erin Mullin – Rm 17 

Rebekah Stone (Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri) & Nancy Berardone (Wed)– Rm 19 

Lee Pregnell – Rm 20 

 

Year 5/6 (downstairs of newly refurbished Block A) 

Paul Luu – Rm 6 

Stephanie Thompson – Rm 8 

Candice Ryan – Rm 9 

 

Specialists 

PE - Matthew Feeley 

Arts - Christine Caminiti 

Italian - Nancy Berardone 

STEM – Zak Stewart 

 

 

PRINCIPAL REPORT - CONT. 

http://www.mpp.vic.edu.au/our-school/community/
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Classroom support  

Tutoring – Rachel Barrell (Mon, Wed)  

Learning Specialist – Nicole Macrae will continue to lead/support PLC’s and tutoring. There will be a focus on 

aspects of our AIP including continuing the work of Scaffolding Literacy and teaching writing, Disability 

Inclusion and Mental Health & Wellbeing. Nicole will also work in classrooms supporting coverage and 

teachers with tier 2 adjustment across the school. 

 
TeamKids- Summer Holiday Program 

Care over the holiday period will begin on Monday 8 January and will continue through to the Tuesday 30 

January. Further details regarding dates and the activities provided by TeamKids is included in the coming 

pages.  

 

eConnect (1:1 device program) – for Year 2 - 5 students  

Students in Year 2 will have received details regarding this program through Compass. Students in Years 3-5 

who do not currently participate are welcome to join in 2024.  

Information: The eConnect program is a non-compulsory 1:1 mobile device program for all students currently 

in years 3, 4, 5 & 6. Next year this will be available for your child as they are going into Year 3 or 4. 

This program provides the opportunity to enhance student engagement and involvement in their learning by 

having their own mobile device to take to class and home each day. It also assists with teaching the students 

about safe online usage and Cyber Safety. 

Details can be found at: www.mpp.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/eConnect-note-and-details-for-

2024.pdf  

 

Booklists  

These were sent home via Compass a few weeks ago. If you have not received them you can download 

them from the school website in the parent download section (http://www.mpp.vic.edu.au/our-school/

community/ password: mpps) or contact the school office. We encourage families to complete the booklist 

order before the end of the year.  

 

Please click on the link (http://booklist.paperchase.com.au) and enter the code (BTSMPPS) to purchase the 

recommended booklist through the preferred school supplier.  Alternatively, parents can source items from a 

supplier of your choice.  

Of course, if you have any queries or questions, please contact me at matthew.bott@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Matthew Bott 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL REPORT - CONT. 
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Valedictorian Speech 

By Lucy Scott-Young 

Good Evening, Year six graduates, families, Teachers, Matt and Rebecca.  My name is Lucy Scott- Young and 

I am delighted to be delivering the 2023 valedictorian speech. Wow! We did it! Seven years of pure 

determination. We have learnt, grown, and thrived together. This school has been there for us through the 

highs and lows of primary school life. It will always have our back and it will always be our home. When we 

reflect back on our primary school years, it was like a soundtrack. Everyone’s song is different, but our 

memories are a tune that we can all share. 

Prep 

I believe that the song ‘here comes the sun’ fits perfectly for our year in prep. We all arrived with big smiles, 

baggy uniforms, way to big bags and nerves that were fueled by excitement. All of us standing in four very 

messy lines chatting away. Faces lit up ready to start our education journey. The teachers were incredibly 

welcoming and kind. They made us feel that we belonged.  

In prep we got buddies, they were the best! I remember wishing I could be as caring and fun as they were. 

They were our best friends and we are forever grateful of their impact of the leadership they showed towards 

us. Prep was filled with singing, laughter, friends, ABCs, and new experiences. 

Year 1 / 2 

‘Disco Brain’ was the song of 1 / 2. Our brains were learning so much and it was like a big disco in our heads. 

We weren’t just in our cohort anymore but with friends a year apart from us. A big hit of one two life was the 

show number jacks. We knew that if we got all our work done we would be rewarded with an episode while 

we were eating. Another huge highlight was the year two sleepover. A night of excitement. Arriving that 

night at school was incredible. Scattered across the SPC floor was everyone’s yoga mats, sleeping bags, and 

larger than usual pillowcases stacked with lollies. The performing arts room was set up as a movie theatre 

where we would all settle down together and watch Elf. We were so pumped for the sleepless night ahead of 

us!  

Year 3 / 4 

‘We are all in this together.’ That is the first thing that comes to mind when someone mentions the year 3/4 for 

me. Because no matter what the world throws at us. We still always have each other. When Covid-19 

became public the whole Moonee ponds primary school community became closer. All of a sudden school 

was virtual and we could only see our friends through a screen. Isolation was hard. But nothing can stop the 

students and teachers at MPPS. We stayed resilient through the times of uncertainty and we never gave up. 

And that earnt us an astonishing year four sleepover at the end of the year. 

Year 5 

In 2022 the biggest song sensation was ‘As it was’ this song was very fitting as everything wasn’t the same 

after Covid. We were stronger and this was the   year that we would really push and go out of our comfort 

zone. The school concert was a big success! Gala and winter sports were so much fun and Canberra camp 

was the constant talk. As us year fives had never really experienced a school camp before. I think we can all 

remember the feeling of stepping onto that bus to Canberra pure exhilaration! And let’s just say the feeling of 

stepping of that ten-hour bus ride was a whole lot of relief. Canberra was amazing, and this camp will 

certainly never be forgotten. We went to parliament house, met Bill shorten who gave us some very yummy 

frozen yogurt, visited the AIS, War Memorial, Government House and the Embassy drive where we learnt so 

much. We also learnt a whole lot about each other, the power of friendship and that its probably best not to 

pull an all- nighter on the first night of camp. 

 

  

Year 6 GRADUATION 
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Year 6 

That brings us to year 6. We were all ready to ‘dance the night away!’ Our camp was incredible! Off to 

Grantville we all went. After getting our activity groups we got straight into all the fun. We went on the high 

ropes, canoeing, giant ziplining, low roping, orienteering, we played in the games room and colored each 

other’s hair with secret hair chalk. Played volleyball and soccer and just had a wonderful camp experience 

overall. The day we went to PhilLip Island it was raining it felt like Antarctica, but that didn’t matter. We went 

surfing and boogie boarding and dug deep holes in the rocky sand. The dinner at the penguin parade was 

delicious. And the penguins were so cute! Well never forget the struggle of seeing them! Squinting on 

saturated seats as bullet rain pelted down on us. We loved our camp! 

In year six we were all leaders. We had little prep buddies who we adored. Really cool year six polos. We 

made strong lasting friendships. Sport was played a lot more. Everyone showed independence. And right 

now, it feels like we have conquered the world. 

Thank you 

On behalf of all the year sixes I would like to express how thankful we are. Teachers none of these lasting 

memories could have happened without you. Thankyou for all of your time you’ve spent on us. For the things 

you’ve taught us that will stay forever. Thank you for making us better people and inspiring us to follow our 

dreams. 

To our parents and carers, you have always believed in us. Thankyou so much for all the hugs and support 

throughout our primary school years.  

Finally, to Matt and Rebecca for showing exceptional leadership and commitment towards us. We could not 

have asked for a better Principal and Assistant Principal than you two.  

As Ralph Emerson once said ‘What lies behind us and what lies before us are small matters compared to 

what lies within us.’ So, our MPPS playlist may have finished, but year sixes the sky is your limit! Go and Fly high. 

Thankyou. 

Lucy Scott-Young 

 

  

Year 6 GRADUATION—CONT.  
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Year 6 GRADUATION—CONT.  

Recipients of Awards on  

Graduation  Night 

Congratulations to all our 

students: 
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We would like to acknowledge the families that will end their time at  

MPPS in 2023. 

These include our year 6 graduates and other families.  

We wish all these families who are leaving well for the future 

 

Year 6 GRADUATION—CONT.  

Arbuzov Family McRae Family 

Belilovsky Family Megalla Family 

Bhandula Family Nguyen Family 

Blischke Family Nightingale Family 

Bloom Family Rigby Family 

Chapman Family Scott-Young Family 

Crook Family Shemansky Family 

Darabi Family Smith Family 

Dodds Family Stamatova Family 

Dona-Doni Family Stivala Family 

Gifford Family Talko Family 

Gray Family Threlfall Family 

Haydon Family Yeow Family 

Holderhead Family Yu Family 

Hossain Family Xenoyiannakis Family 

MacLachlan Family  
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The SRC in conjunction with the Arts department have spent many months on this colourful and 

vibrant art installation which will be installed on our fence. 

 

First, the SRC discussed ways to include our school community on a joint arts project that would 

add a bit of colour and joy to our school fence. 

 

Next, student representatives brought ideas back to their classes about what images could go on 

the fence. A theme that emerged was the connection to the local community, to country and to 

the land that Moonee Ponds P.S sits on.  

 

The Wurundjeri people and elders have great knowledge about the plants and animals on this land 
and have had for thousands of years. There are many colourful and interesting native flowers that 

belong in the Moonee Valley area. 

 

To our students, it seemed obvious that a colourful artwork of native flowers would be the perfect 

way to celebrate our connection to the land that MPPS is situated on. 

 

The student representatives then took native flower images back to their classes to vote on the 

ones the students wanted.  

 

These flowers have been illustrated and painted by the 2023 SRC students during their fortnightly 

SRC meetings. 

 

Check them out on the Bent Street fence, between the intercom gate and the new substation. 

We hope you enjoy them! 

 

The SRC & The Arts department 

 

2023 SRC & ARTS PROJECT  
NATIVE FLOWERS  
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The Arts- Art show 

 

Thank you to everyone who came to our Art Show on the 7th of December it was such a wonderful 

celebration of student learning and creativity. We had quite the turn out of families who also came to enjoy 

the choir and MVIMP performances.  

Congratulations to those who won our silent auction items and went home with a unique art piece carefully 

created by our students. 

Thank you to our wonderful staff for all of their help and assistance in the set up and pack up of the show- 

you are amazing! 

We also had some fantastic parent helpers who helped with the set up and pack up- we couldn’t have done 

it without you! 

To our creative, skilled and talented artists- the students. Thank you for hard work and the skills that you have 

grown and developed this year. It is a joy and privilege to guide you in your creativity journey. 

Have a creative Christmas and crafty new year- I look forward to starting 2024 in our brand-new Arts space! 

Christine Caminiti  

Visual & Performing Arts Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Art Show 2023 
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The Arts- Art show 

The Art Show by Tendo  
On the 7th of December the school hosted our annual art show.  

The art show was a fun colourful event showcasing student artwork created 

over  the course of the year. 

I liked seeing the amazing artwork that each class created this term for the 

class art auction.  

I really enjoyed doing the NAIDOC week themed artwork. This artwork was 

created by leaves and branches from outside. This art piece showed the 

beauty in the natural objects around the school.   

 

 



 

Respect     Optimism    Care    Collaboration 

 

The Arts- Art show 

 

Well done to all involved 
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Congratulations to Reuben W 

Reuben recently represented Victoria at the School Sport Australia Under 12 National 

Championship in Softball. The team competed against the other states in West Beach, 

South Australia. Reuben and his teammates did well representing our state with passion 

and cooperative spirit.  

Reuben began playing softball as part of our school’s Year 5/6 Gala Sports Program. 

Through hard work and determination, he helped our school get to the final against 

Strathmore North Primary School earlier this year. 

We wish Reuben continued 

success in his softball career and 

eagerly wait to see what he 

achieves. Congratulations and   

well done, Reuben. 
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Premiers’ Reading Challenge!  
  
Congratulations to all our students who have completed the challenge in 2023.  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Keep up the great reading over the summer holidays!  
We look forward to everyone joining in the Challenge in 2024! 

Adeline P Eloise B Miriam K 

Alexander D Eva G Nate M 

Sascha A Evelyn M Nicholas D 

Alexis P Frederic M Nicholas H 

Alison H Gabriel F Nyla H 

Allegra M Georgia X Oliver M 

Anastasia L Hayley C Oscar M 

April P Hugo B Rafael F 

Archer C Isabel M Scarlett P 

Augustus P Isla B Sienna W 

Bailey C Ivy P Sullivan M 

Callie M Jack Talia P 

Charlie K James T Teagan P 

Charlie R Jarvis L Ted H 

Charlotte R Jordan L Theodore W 

Chiara X Lawrence P Thomas H 

Clara P Leo C Thomas S.Y. 
Dilara I Liam H Wilkins Y 

Dylan I Louis B Will D 

Edan J Lucas M William H 

Eddie S Lucy S.Y. Xavier F 

Elijah S Madeline S Zoe P 

We would also like to acknowledge the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge Champions 
who read the most books in each year 
level.  
Congratulations for logging in and 
recording all the books that you read as 
part of the challenge.  

Foundation – Lucas M 

Year 1 – Theodore W 

Year 2 – Chiara X 

Year 3 – Talia P 

Year 4 – Ivy P 

Year 5 – Nicholas H 

Year 6 – Zoe P 
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★★★★★ Good because we got to 
look for clues and it told us what 
clues were and lots of traps. 
Lucas M 00B 

  

 
★★★★☆ 

I like that the three main characters 
go on a wild journey into space. I 
also like that there are so many plot 
twists like when blob got into the 
treehouse. One of the last reasons I 
like this book is that it is hilarious 
and makes a good kind of mood. 
Sullivan M 34B 
  

 
★★★★☆ 

I loved this book! I really enjoyed 
reading about all the different char-
acters and their perspective of Au-
gust. My favourite character is Sum-
mer, she’s loud, kind and not afraid 
to stick up for what’s right. She re-
minds me a lot of my sister, Isla! 
Pippa B 56C 

  

 
★★★★★ 

Interesting and fun. 
Jackson M 34C 

 
★★★★★ 

I like the book because it has pizza in 
it. Louis B 12C 

  

 
★★★★★ 

Best book! Very Funny. I recommend 
it. Theodore W 12B 

  

 
★★★★★ 

I loved this book. It was so funny. 
Dylan I 00A 

  

 
★★★★★ 

I loved this book so much. I could 
read it every day! 

Ivy Pape 34D 

★★★★★ 

Lucky Diablo. 
Teagan P 56B 

  

 
★★★★★ 

It was nice and calming. 
Dilara I 12C 

 
★★★★★ 

Funny Book! Sienna W 12C 
  

 
★★★★★ 

I loved reading Exile. The world 
Shannon Messenger creates is ex-
traordinary! The characters are 
amazing and I just wish I was an elf 
like Sophie too. If I had to have an 
ability I would be a polyglot and un-
derstand all the languages of the 
world. Lucy S.Y. 56B 
  

 
★★★★★ 

My mum reads the silver shoes 
books to me in the evening every 
night. We have just finished this one 
about Ellie. She isn't my favourite 
character from the girls but She 
loves to dance. 
Anastasia L 00B 

  

 
★★★★★ 

Smarty Pup 2 is so good. I can’t wait 
to read smarty pup 3! 

Thomas S.Y. 34B 
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 FIRST AID TRAINING FOR MPPS STUDENTS 

Since 2018 our students, from Foundation to Year 6, have been fortunate to participate in 

annual first aid workshops presented by St John Ambulance trainers (with a brief hiatus 

during 2020 and 2021). 

On Monday 18th of December, students again participated in year level workshops. 

Depending on their year level students have learnt: 

• how to recognise an emergency situation and how to call “000” 

• how to give emergency services their address 

• the DRSABCD action plan 

• the recovery position 

• CPR 

FIRST AID ACTION HERO THE GAME 
All students will bring home a Certificate of Attendance. This certificate contains a link to a 

digital resource St John Ambulance have created for children ages 5+. The resource, First 

Aid Action Hero, allows children to learn the fundamentals of First Aid in a gamified 

experience. 

The game can be downloaded for FREE on the Apple App store or the Google Play store. 

 

WHAT DOES THE GAME TEACH CHILDREN? 
Children will learn to help save an unconscious patient with the St John DRSABCD action 

plan until the Ambulance arrives. 

They will learn how to: 

• Stay safe and protect themselves from Danger 

• Check if a patient is unconscious 

• Calmly call Triple Zero (000), speak correctly to the Operator and Emergency Service 

• Inspect a casualty’s Airway for foreign material 

• Look, listen and feel for signs of Breathing on a person 

• Carefully and correctly place a patient in the life-saving Recovery Position 

 

Please take the opportunity to ask your child about the workshops. This will let you better 

understand the program and your child’s level of first aid preparedness. It will also help 

them to remember and practice what they have learnt. 
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Don’t get mad, get generous 
Christmas in Australia is a full on time of the year. It’s busy, intense, hectic, but also fun. 

It’s very different to a northern hemisphere Christmas, which is a lot slower and laid 

back. The colder climate over there promotes a slower pace as families tend to spend 

more time indoors. It also helps that the school year doesn’t end at Christmas like it 

does in Australia, where the festive season becomes a multi-purpose finish line as end 

of school concerts, work festivities, home improvement projects and other end of year 

activities all vie for your attention. 

It’s little wonder most of us feel worn out, even on edge at this time of year. It doesn’t 

help that we live in an age of high consumption, which adds a financial pressure that 

you can do without. 

Here are some ideas to help you focus on what really matters – you and your family. 

Your kids will benefit too from a slightly different approach. 

 

Develop a sufficiency mindset 

Whenever you think that you haven’t bought enough presents for someone, remember 

that most people (kids and adults) have too much stuff already. “That’s enough!” is a 

handy mantra at any time, but particularly appropriate for the festive season. There’s a 

tendency for appreciation to diminish in direct proportion to the amount of gifts 

received. Sometimes the less they receive the more kids appreciate what they get so 

set aside any feelings of guilt if you think you your (Santa’s) present list is a little down 

this year. 

 

Spend time with people who matter most 

There is a big expectation to mingle, gather and party at this time of year, which can 

make the lead up to Christmas exhausting. Consider politely declining some invitations 

to Christmas catch-ups (such as drinks with your second cousin whose name you can’t 

even remember) so you can save your best self for the important people in your life, 

the family and friends with whom share the closest connections. 

 

Balance ‘me’ time and ‘you’ time with ‘them’ time 
The holiday season is a great opportunity for families to spend some time together 

away from the egg timer conditions of work, school and other activities. The 

opportunity to reconnect is invaluable however that doesn’t mean you must spend all 

the time with the gang. Take time out for yourself and also carve out some space to 

reconnect with your partner, if applicable.  
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This may require you to avoid feelings of guilt when kids tell your they are bored. Resist 

the temptation to fill the activity void with endless adult-organised outings, trips and 

treats and instead, give them the chance to self-occupy, which is a supreme life skill. 

 

Develop a holiday routine for you and your kids 

I’ve heard many people say that the best thing about holidays is that there’s no 

routine. I’m a little sceptical as most kids just can’t cope without a routine at all. Adapt 

your usual routine to suit your family circumstances during the holidays. For instance, if 

your children are below school aged (and even those at school), they will benefit from 

a bedtime routine, albeit a little later than usual, rather than an anything goes 

approach. 

 

Practise a spirit of generosity 

Study after study demonstrates the importance of the development of generosity to 

personal happiness. Jonathon Rauch author of The Happiness Curve says most 

eloquently, “Those people who give freely of their time and of themselves have 

unlocked one of the central keys to lasting human happiness.” There are many ways to 

be generous at the this time of the year – open up your home to that lonely neighbour 

you haven’t seen for a while; encourage children to donate a regular portion of their 

pocket money to a worthy cause such as The Smith Family; RSPCA Guardian Angel, or – 

my personal favourite – substitute a real gift in your kids’ Christmas stocking with a gift of 

a chicken, goat or water donated to a village in a developing country through an 

organisation such as Oxfam. This is a good reminder that we live in a land of plenty and 

we have plenty to be grateful for. 

 

 

 

Christmas and the festive seasons are to be treasured, yet it’s easy to become so 

overwhelmed that we don’t experience the joy and sense of renewal that should 

come our way. Fortunately, it only takes a few tweaks to bring our focus back to what 

really matters. Enjoy and savour this special time of the year. 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.com.au/HAPPINESS-CURVE-JONATHAN-RAUCH/dp/1250078806/ref=asc_df_1250078806/?tag=googleshopdsk-22&linkCode=df0&hvadid=341744716965&hvpos=1o3&hvnetw=g&hvrand=15948262170319165704&hvpone=&hvptwo=&hvqmt=&hvdev=c&hvdvcmdl=&hvlocint=&hvlocphy=9071
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI88up59u45gIVxhmPCh3JNQkFEAAYASAAEgJhGPD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.rspcaguardianangel.com.au/
https://unwrapped.oxfam.org.au/
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Direct  Enrolment Link to Soccer and Coding Club 

https://ku.zone/management/programs/program_timetable/2522?collapse=1&frame=weekday 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fku.zone%2Fmanagement%2Fprograms%2Fprogram_timetable%2F2522%3Fcollapse%3D1%26frame%3Dweekday&data=05%7C01%7Cmoonee.ponds.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C712835bc053648d295a108dbf145a1bf%7Cd96cb3371a
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LEARNING Star... Name Reason                                                             

Foundation A 

Mae Anders 

Oscar M 

  

 

James T 

  
  

Maddie S 

For completing some great writing and publishing his 

story ‘The Dancing Food’ Well done! 

  

For completing some great work when identifying the 

features of nonfiction. Well done! 
  

For working hard in maths to accurately solve prob-

lems involving equal sharing. Well done! 

Foundation B  

Nicola Scott 
Chiara S 

For completing some amazing writing and making 

sure she includes all the things good writers do. Well 

done Chiara! 

1/2 A  

Archie Singh 
Izzy M 

For your fantastic creative writing this semester! It is 

wonderful to see you taking on feedback, revising 

your work, and challenging yourself with your growth 

mindset. 

1/2 B   

Antony Brock 
Ivy N 

For showing great effort in reading aloud during Read-

er's Theatre. Well done Ivy! 

1/2 C   

Libby Haigh 
Luca F 

For showing your understanding of Australian money, 

clearly demonstrating your knowledge in practical 

applications. 

1/2 D   

Jenny Clark 
Sidney P 

For trying so hard to work on your learning goals in 

writing, Sid. Well done! 

3/4 A   

Georgia Marks 
Zaid K 

For showing such a love of learning, and sharing that 

with everyone around you. It's been so much fun to 

see you learn and grow over the year! Well done, 

Zaid.  

3/4 B   

Chris Mizis 
Harriet M 

For always apply her best effort to all work tasks, and 

making the most of her learning opportunities. 

3/4 C  

Rebekah S & Bec D 
William H 

For showing great effort in developing your multiplica-

tion strategies. Your hard work has really paid off. Well 

done William! 

3/4 D 

Lee Pregnell 
Evangaline S 

For the focus, organisation and passion she brought to 

her Passion Project. 

5/6 A  

Stephanie Thompson 
Sara S 

For working enthusiastically to create and present a 

persuasive debate speech. Well done Sara! 

5/6 B  

Candice Ryan 
Teagan P 

For writing a strong persuasive debate and leading 

her team to ensure everyone was organised and pre-

pared. Well done, Teagan! 

5/6 C  

Paul Luu 
Zane G 

For demonstrating a great attitude towards challeng-

es and an eagerness to learn and improve. Well done, 

Zane. 

5/6 D  

Erin Mullin 
Aryan H 

For working hard to prepare and perform a Reader's 

Theatre script with his group. Well done!! 
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cont...

LEARNING Star... Name Reason                                                             

Arts  

Christine Caminiti 
Zoe P - 5/6 D 

For showing commitment, dedication and persistence 

in her arts learning throughout her primary school life. 

Keep up your creative practice, Zoe! 

Italian  

Nancy Berardone 
Isabelle P - PB 

For always doing her very best work and for her fan-

tastic attitude to learning. Ottimo! 

Physical Education  

Matt Feeley 
Toby W - 5/6B 

For showing growth and improvement in all PE lessons 

this year. 

ROCC Star... Name Reason                                                            

Foundation A 

Mae Anders 

Freddie M 

  

  

Lawrence P 

For being willing to try lots of new things this term, asking for 

help when he needs it and always showing care to his 

teachers and friends 

  

For challenging himself and using a growth mindset to con-

tinue to improve his reading, writing and maths 

Foundation B  

Nicola Scott 

Jack D 

  

  

  
Richard N 

For being optimistic with all his learning tasks this term and 

showing collaboration and care with his class mates. Thanks 

Jack! 

  

For constantly showing collaboration in the classroom and 
helping his friends when packing up and learning. Thanks 

Richard! 

1/2A 

Archie Singh 
Hamish E 

For your effort, focus and dedication to your learning this 

term. It is so wonderful to see taking responsibility for your 

class jobs, being resourceful, helping others, and setting 

yourself personal goals to be a true ROCC Star!  

1/2B  

Antony Brock 
Leo J 

For showing great resilience during our Italian Day activities. 

Well done! 

1/2 C  

Libby Haigh 
Theo D 

For demonstrating a growth mindset when things are tricky, 

and challenging himself with his learning. Well done, Theo! 

1/2 D  

Jenny Clark 
Mila A 

For being more collaborative during your partner and group 

work. Well done, Mila! 
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cont...

ROCC Star... Name Reason                                                            

1/2B - Antony Brock Leo J 
For showing great resilience during our Italian Day activities. 

Well done! 

1/2 C  

Libby Haigh 
Theo De P 

For demonstrating a growth mindset when things are tricky, 

and challenging himself with his learning. Well done, Theo! 

1/2 D  

Jenny Clark 
Mila A 

For being more collaborative during your partner and group 

work. Well done, Mila! 

3/4 A  

Georgia Marks 
Amira B 

For being such a thoughtful and responsible part of our 

classroom every single day. You've been such a wonderful 

role model to everyone around you – what lucky class-

mates! Thank you, Amira! 

3/4 B   

Chris Mizis 

Leon M 

  

For putting his passion into his passion project. Well Done 

Leon. 

3/4 C  

Rebekah S & Re-

becca D 

Zayn S 
For showing incredible resilience during the pasta activity 

on Italian day. Thank you for your effort Zayn! 

3/4 D 

Lee Pregnell 
Henry S 

For the consistently positive energy he has brought to  

classroom throughout the year. 

5/6A - Stephanie 

Thompson 
Eli M 

For demonstrating an optimistic attitude, and being a help-

ful and caring buddy at the Buddies Picnic. Well done Eli! 

5/6B - Candice 

Ryan 
Jemima M 

For being a kind and caring buddy, and demonstrating the 

Better Buddies values at our Buddies Picnic. Well done, Jem-

ima! 

5/6C - Paul Luu Isabelle W 

For always demonstrating a positive attitude at school and 

showing care towards others. It is great having you as part 

of 5/6 C. 

5/6D - Erin Mullin Eva J 

For continuing to show a positive and optimistic attitude to-

wards her learning, and being a kind and caring buddy on 

Italian Day. 

  

Arts - Christine 

Caminiti 

Matthias Y 

5/6 A 

For being a kind, creative and deeply thinking arts student 

this year and throughout his primary school life. 

Well done, Matthias! 

Italian - Nancy 

Berardone 
Sezen  K PB 

For making some good choices for her learning in Italian. 

Ottimo! 

Physical Education 

- Matt Feeley 
Ben T 5/6B 

For showing outstanding sportsmanship qualities during all 

PE lessons. 
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Newsletter 

The newsletter will be published fortnightly all year. The newsletter is the main source of communication 

from the school and I urge everyone to read it! The newsletter will be sent out to all families via 

Compass. Families will be able to access the newsletter via Compass and on the school website.  

How to access the school newsletter: 

1. View it on the COMPASS Newsfeed: https://mpp-vic.compass.education/  
2. Visit the school website: http://www.mpp.vic.edu.au/our-school/newsletters/     

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

December 18 

Student First Aid 

December 19 

Year 6 Picnic 

December 20 

End of Term 4 

1.20 pm finish 

  

TERM 4 2023 CALENDAR 

TERM 1 2024 CALENDAR 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

January 29 

Curriculum day 

January 30 

Curriculum day 

January 31 

Students 

February 1 

 

February 2 

 

February 5 

 

February 6 

Staff Meeting 

February 7 

Foundation 

9:15am-1.20pm 

February 8 

Foundation 

 9am-1.20pm 

Parents 

Association 

Meeting 

February 9 

Foundation 

Full day 

February 12 

 

February 13 

 

February 14 February 15 February 16 

School Swim Sports 

February 19 February 20 

Parent Teacher 

Exchange 

February 21 February 22 February 23 

Back up School  

Swim Sports 

February 26 February 27 

 

February 28 

District Swimming 

School Council 

February 29 March 1 

https://mpp-vic.compass.education/
http://www.mpp.vic.edu.au/our-school/newsletters/

